
Tournament Champions -The Vienna High School Lady Eagles captured the Tipton Tournament
over the weekend with a nail-biter over Smithton.



The Vienna High
School Girls Varsity
Basketball team captured
the title at the Tipton
Tournament on Saturday,
defeating Smithton in the
championship game, 45-
43.

Coach Mick Byrd said,
"Well,it v, i'sn't pretty, but
we. got it done. We
played tough defense and
never gave up. Elaina
James hit the game
winner off on an offensive
rebound. Kaylynn
Kleffner and Brittanv
~;~nks-.hit' reallygbJ~~·shots
ih the fourth, qtfll'l't:er·; Wee'
beat a quality team in
Smithton. 'Theyare going
to win some games.
Tonight we were two
points better than they
were."

Stats for the
championship game
include Kaylynn Kleffner
with 18 points, 20
rebounds, 2 steals, an
assist and a blocked shot.
Brittany Franks had 10
points, with 2 three-
pointers, 2 rebounds, 2
steals, 2 assists and a
blocked shot; Elaina
James had 8 points, 9
rebounds a'nd 3 steals;
Ellie Schwartze had '6
points, 8 rebounds and a
steal; Katlyn Meier had 2
points, 3 rebounds, 4
steals and 3 assists; Annie
Fick had 1 point, 4
rebounds, a steal and an
assist; Desiree Laubert
had 3 rebounds and a
steal; Hanna Nelson had 3
rebounds and an assist;

and Lacey James had a
rebound.

In the game the tearp
was 16/76 with a 21
percent field goal 1

percentage and shot 9/29 '
or 31percent from the free
throw line. The team's
record is 4-0 and 0-0 in
conference.

In the semifinal game
of the Tipton
Tournament, third seed
Vienna defeated seventh
seed Climax Springs 73-
31.

Kleffner was the
leading scorer with 18
points. and' she "had 15
rebounds, a steal and a
blocked shot. Other stats
include Laubert with 10
points, 1 three-pointer, a
rebound, 3 steals and 1
assist; Franks with 10
points, 5 steals and 1
assist; Lacey James 8
points, 5 rebounds and 3
steals; Meier 7 points, 2
rebounds and 7 steals;
Hannah Herzing 5 points,
3 rebounds and 1 assist;
Fick 4 points, 1 rebound
and 1 steal; Nelson 3
points (three-pointer), 3
rebounds and a steal;
Shayla Snodgrass 2 points
and a steal; Jennifer Vogt
2 points, 1 rebound and 3
steals; Elaina James 2
points, 10 rebounds, 2
assists and 1 blocked shot;
and Schwartze 2 points, 3
rebounds, 1 steal and 1
assist.

During the game the
team was 32/80 9r 40
percent from the fi~ld and
3/11 or 27 percent from



the free throw line.
"We were ready to go

from the opening tip,"
said Coach Byrd. "We
pushed the ball quickly
through their press and
really attacked the basket.
Kaylynn Kleffner had 18
points and 15 rebounds
even though our starters

sat out the fourth quarter
with a big lead. Elaina
James pulled down 10
.boards. Both Brittany
Franks and Desiree
Laubert reached double
figures in scoring. Katlyn
Meier had 7 steals and
ran our offense very well,
as did Hanna Nelson."


